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MEMO 
 

TO:  Development Services Committee 
 
C.C.: Andy Taylor, CAO and ELT 

Stephen Chait, Director, Economic Growth, Culture and Entrepreneurship 
Department 

 
FROM: Sandra Tam, Senior Business Development Officer 
 
DATE: December 12, 2017  
 
SUBJECT: Outcomes of Markham’s Participation in the 29th World Hakka Conference, Hong 

Kong, October 12-15, 2017 
 
 
Background: 
On September 11, 2017, Council supported the “Hakka Canadian Association” in the bidding for 
hosting rights for the 31st World Hakka Conference in Markham in October 2021.  Council also 
approved the Hakka Canadian Association’s invitation to Mayor Frank Scarpitti, Regional 
Councillor Joe Li and Senior Development Officer Sandra Tam to attend the 29th World Hakka 
Conference, Hong Kong, October 12-15, 2017 to assist the Association in bidding for the 31st 
World Hakka Conference to be hosted in Markham in October, 2021. 
 
On September 26, 2017, Council further approved the attendance of Deputy Mayor Jack Heath at 
the conference to represent Mayor Frank Scarpitti, and the costs of the attendance for Deputy 
Mayor Jack Heath, Regional Councillor Joe Li and Senior Staff Sandra Tam being paid by the 
City. 
 
 
29th World Hakka Conference, Hong Kong, October 12-15, 2017 
The Conference was attended by over 3,400 Hakka leaders, representing 142 Hakka associations 
and groups from 24 countries and regions, including China, Hong Kong, Macao, Taiwan, 
Indonesia, Singapore, Malaysia, Thailand, Australia, France, Britain, South Africa, Mexico, US., 
and Canada, etc. 
 
Madam Carrie Lam, Chief Executive of Hong Kong Special Administrative Region provided 
welcoming remarks at the Opening Ceremony which was attended by senior officials from both 
Hong Kong and China. 
 
Attending from Canada included the Presidents, Vice Presidents and Directors from the Hakka 
Canadian Association and four other Canadian Hakka associations. 
 
The four day program included a Hakka Cultural Forum, World Hakka Youth Summit, Opening 
Ceremony, Welcome Banquet, Ministers’ Conference, Hakka Cup Horse Racing, The World 
Hakka Conference Flag Handover Ceremony, Art Exhibition and local tours.   
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During the Ministers’ Conference, the Hakka Canadian Association was successful in winning 
the hosting rights for the 31st World Hakka Conference to be held in Markham in 2021. 
 
Markham Support was Essential to Winning 
The strong support demonstrated by the City of Markham was essential to winning the bid.  
Among all the participating groups, Markham was the only municipality that participated in the 
Conference.  The attendance of Deputy Mayor Jack Heath, Regional Councillor Joe Li and a 
Senior Staff as well as a pre-recorded video by Mayor Frank Scarpitti impressed upon the 
decision makers that Markham is a willing collaborator to the hosting of the Conference in 
Markham.   
 
The Markham promotional materials that were distributed to the voting attendees also 
demonstrated Markham’s diversity, inclusiveness as well as its being the ideal location for the 
World Hakka Conference. 
 
 
Markham’s Attendance at the Conference - Outcomes: 
Markham was successfully showcased to the 3,400 Conference participants as a vibrant, 
inclusive and welcoming community.  Markham achieved its goals in supporting the Hakka 
Canadian Association in its bidding for the hosting rights of the 31st World Hakka Conference in 
Markham in 2021.   
 
The Conference will attract over 3,000 world Hakka business and community leaders to 
Markham, and generate substantial economic benefits for the City. 
 
 
Next Steps: 
It is anticipated that in January, 2018, a press conference will be jointly hosted by the City and 
the Hakka Canadian Association to announce the good news. 
 
Further, Markham will need to prepare to attend the 30th World Hakka held at Kuala Lumpur, 
Malaysia from October 18th to 20th, 2019.  It is customary for the organizer and city 
representative of the next World Hakka Conference to attend the Conference Flag Handover 
Ceremony during which conference programs are presented.  It is expected that Markham, the 
host city of the 31st World Hakka Conference, to be there to support the Hakka Canadian 
Association in its presentation and to encourage attendance. 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Report to Development Services Committee, September 11, 2017 – “29th World Hakka 
Conference, Hong Kong, October 12-15, 2017. 

2. Resolution of Council Meeting No.12 dated September 26, 2017. 
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